Sent:Sun, 10 Jan 2021 21:49:17 +0000

To:Planning

Subject:Re App 20/01296/OUTMAJ Land off School Lane Forton

## This email is from an external email address

Do not click any links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Never disclose your user details or password to anyone.

Dear Sir/Madam

Re App 20/01296/OUTMAJ | Outline application for up to 41 dwellings (30% affordable), public open space and associated infrastructure with access applied for off School Lane (all other matters reserved) | Land Off School Lane (South Of Shireshead Cricket Ground) Forton Preston Lancashire PR3 0AS

There do not appear to be any up-to-date ecology surveys or assessments available to inform the above planning application.

I would recommend that ecology surveys of the site are carried out and made available to the local planning authority before the application is decided so that ecological considerations can be fully taken into account in the determination of the application.

Yours sincerely

Derek Richardson



Planning and Transport

Growth



Email Disclaimer

http://www.tameside.gov.uk/disclaimerhttp://www.tameside.gov.uk/disclaimer



Confidentiality: This e-mail its contents and any attachments are intended only for the above named. As this e-mail may contain confidential or legally privileged information, if you are not, or suspect that you are not the above named or the person responsible for delivering the message to the above named, delete or destroy the email and any attachments immediately. The contents of this e-mail may not be disclosed to nor used by anyone other than the above named.

Security and Viruses: please note that we cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended.

Monitoring: The Council undertakes monitoring of both incoming and outgoing e-mails. You should therefore be aware that if you send an e-mail to a person within the Council it may be subject to any monitoring deemed necessary by the organisation from time to time. The views of the author may not necessarily reflect those of the Council.

Access: As a public body, the Council may be required to disclose this e-mail (or any response to it) under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, unless the information in it is covered by one of the exemptions in the Act.

This email has been scanned for spam & viruses. If you believe this email should have been stopped by our filters, <u>click here</u> to report it.